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Present:
· Cllr Nodder
· Cllr Holman
· Cllr Skeffington

· Cllr Rawle
· Cllr Bell

· Cllr Bush
Clerk – Dr C Matthews
2 members of the public
	Item 34
	To receive apologies for absence

Apologies were received from Cllr Bailey.
	

	
	
	

	Item 35
	To receive declarations of personal, or personal and prejudicial interest, in respect of items on the agenda for this meeting. To note any changes in Councillors’ interests 
	

	
	There were no declarations.

	

	Item 36
	To appoint advisory subcommittees to:
· Explore and cost possible improvements for the pavilion (Knapp’s S106 contribution).  Cllr Nodder proposed this subcommittee and was seconded by Cllr Holman.  All Agreed.  The subcommittee will look at: storage facilities; increasing pavilion usage; improvement of facilities and maintenance.  Cllrs Bell, Rawle and Nodder joined this subcommittee.
· Explore and cost possible improvements to the recreation ground, sports facilities and play areas (Knapp’s S106 contribution). Cllr Nodder proposed this subcommittee and was seconded by Cllr Skeffington.  All Agreed.  This subcommittee will investigate: Equipment for adults/older children; play surfaces; drainage improvement; other land options for facilities.  Cllrs Holman, Skeffington and Nodder joined this subcommittee.  
· Explore and cost public art projects (Knapp’s S106 contribution). Cllr Nodder proposed this subcommittee and was seconded by Cllr Rawle.  All Agreed.  This subcommittee will investigate options for art projects.  Cllrs Nodder, Holman and Rawle joined this subcommittee.

All of the subcommittees are informal and advisory.  The Clerk must be advised of the members of subcommittees and those offering advice.  

	

	Item 37
	Casual Vacancy – resignation of Cllr Shepherd
	

	
	Cllr Nodder thanked David Shepherd for his brief service.  The Clerk explained the process for filling the casual vacancy and notification of Electoral Services (VWHDC).  The Clerk will notify VWHDC.
	Clerk

	
	
	

	Item 38
	To appoint a website officer
	

	
	Due to the resignation of Cllr Shepherd, it was necessary to appoint a website officer.  
	

	
	Cllr Nodder proposed Cllr Skeffington and was seconded by Cllr Bell. All agreed.


	

	Item 39
	To approve the minutes of the ordinary meeting held on the 16th May 2013
	

	
	The minutes were approved after minor amendments to items 4, 15 and 23. Proposed by Cllr Nodder, seconded by Cllr Rawle. All Agreed
	

	
	
	

	
	Matters arising were discussed under this agenda item.

Item 14 - The Clerk has contacted Kate Arnold/Matt Prosser and is waiting for a response regarding suitable dates for a meeting.  It was agreed that the VWHDC complaints were escalated to level 3.

Item 17 - The Clerk has sent the £250 donation to BPC toward the WVV transport assessment.
	

	
	Item 21 – The insurance policy has now been finalised with index linking and increased dog bin cover.  The insurer waived the additional premium for increased dog bin cover.
	

	
	Item 23 – Cllr Rawle has organised the new electricity contract for the pavilion with British Gas.  The rate has stayed the same as the previous year.
	

	
	Item 27 – Watchfield Primary School has been contacted to say that WPC supports their ‘Walking to School’ policy.
	

	
	
	

	Item 40
	To take questions and comments from members of the public
Ian Pearson asked whether WPC had been contacted by TW regarding the Knapp’s Field drainage issues.  Cllr Nodder reported that WPC had not been contacted but would contact them to ask for dates when the work is due to commence. Ian Pearson noted that white chalk markings (presumably for dropped curbs) had appeared on the High Street.  WPC will discuss contacting OCC Highways regarding “joined up thinking” about road matters in Watchfield.  

	Clerk

	Item 41
	To take questions and comments from members of the Council
The Clerk reported that she had asked Highways about weed killing on the roads in the village and was awaiting a response.  Cllr Rawle commented about chaotic parking (lorries) outside the Coop.  Cllr Nodder noted that the issue had been discussed at the local liaison meeting.  Highways issues will be discussed at the next WPC meeting.  Cllr Constance said that she would contact Highways regarding “joined up thinking” and road safety issues around the shopping complex.
	

	
	
	

	Item 42
	To address burial matters
	

	
	Permission was sought for the exclusive right of burial for baby Sasikumar, ashes interment for Mrs Spivey and a memorial for Mrs Waldron.  These items were agreed. Proposed by Cllr Nodder, seconded by Cllr Holman. All agreed.
WPC had received a request for erection of a bench in the cemetery by Mrs Norman-Thorpe.  This matter was agreed. Proposed by Cllr Holman, seconded by Cllr Skeffington.  Cllr Bush abstained. Cllrs Holman and Skeffington will discuss conditions such as maintenance and location of the bench with the family.
	

	
	Cllr Nodder thanked Cllrs Holman and Rawle for their hard work on burial matters.  WPC will need to consider projected use of cemetery space. 

	

	Item 43
	To address planning matters - 
	

	
	
	

	
	· Response to Watchfield School Expansion Consultation – Cllr Nodder reported that this has been sent and thanked Cllr Bell for his work on this matter.
· Agree escalating VOWHDC complaint to the Ombudsman – WPC has received no response to planning enforcement complaints related to Knapp’s development.  WPC discussed at length whether or not to escalate the complaint to the ombudsman.  It was agreed that WPC would contact the Chief Executive again to discuss the complaint and the way it has been handled.  WPC will give VWHDC a 3 week response time and then consider escalation to the ombudsman. Proposed by Cllr Nodder, seconded by Cllr Skeffington.  All agreed.
· Update on visit from OCC Highways to Watchfield and Shrivenham - Cllr Nodder attended the local liaison meeting.  Discussion focused on the Faringdon Road pedestrian crossing and the fact that there is a 40 mph speed limit on that road.  Lee Turner (OCC) visited the site and said that the speed limit was too fast for a zebra crossing but it will not be lowered to 30 mph.  A solution might be to install a pelican crossing at a cost of £35,000 but there were no county funds to do this.  Cllr Constance will look at the potential of using Section 106 money to do this (not Section 106 money already agreed from Watchfield developments).  She will raise this issue at her meeting with OCC Highways on 2nd July.  
	Clerk
Cllr Nodder

	
	
	

	Item 44
	Finance 

payments
	

	
	i. Elwyn Jones – litter collection for May - £195.60

ii. Clerk’s pay – £312.65 plus £18.00 home use allowance  = £330.65

iii. Clerk’s expenses – paper and ink - £15.47
iv. Bawden – Invoice 10908 (May) - £383.54
v. Thames Water – pavilion water Feb 13 to May 13 - £29.63
vi. BGG Garden and Tree Care – cemetery maintenance - £84.00
These items were approved, proposed by Cllr Holman, seconded by Cllr Skeffington.  All agreed.
To agree under section 137
There were no requests this month.
To agree

vii. Mrs S Skeffington – key and lock - £18.99
viii. Zurich – insurance renewal - £2,662.46
ix. Ross Muir – Hedge cutting - £500 + VAT
x. CPA Horticulture – Play Chip - £118.55

xi. Play Safety- ROSPA safety inspection - £120.00

xii. Late item – Bawden – Weed control - £215.06 + VAT
	

	
	These items were approved.  Proposed by Cllr Holman, seconded by Cllr Rawle.

	

	Item 45
	Freedom of Information Act – Discussion of WPC FOI policy proposal

Cllr Nodder presented the model for Parish Councils and mentioned the changes needed to make it specific for WPC.  She noted that WPC would need to keep registers of FOI requests and work out how the costs would be managed.  The Clerk suggested WPC should align with the VWHDC policy for simplicity. Also NALC and OALC guidance for FOI should be considered.  Cllr Nodder and the Clerk will work on this further.
	Cllr Nodder
Clerk

	
	
	

	Item 46
	Consideration of pavilion hire by canal workers

Cllr Holman had received a request from the canal workers to use the showers at the pavilion in July.  She suggested a fee of £35.  Proposed by Cllr Skeffington, seconded by Cllr Rawle.  All Agreed. Cllr Holman will confirm hire dates to the Clerk.
	Clerk
Cllr Holman

	
	
	

	Item 47
	Consideration of the installation of solar photo voltaic panels on the pavilion roof

Cllr Bell described work that will be funded by the Oxford Low Carbon Hub to assess the village hall, pavilion and Watchfield School.  ICE Renewable Energy will make the assessment on 21st June.
	Cllr Bell

	
	
	

	Item 48
	Discontinued Microsoft support for some MSOffice platforms – Implications for WPC
Cllr Bush notified WPC that Microsoft will no longer support Windows XP and Office 2003 from April 2014.  The implication is that hacking could be an issue.  The Clerk reported that her computer is operating on Vista therefore there should not be a problem with WPC files.
	

	
	
	

	Item 49
	Agenda Diary 

· Certificates of appreciation – Cllr Holman with give Cllr Nodder a copy of the previous certificate so she can organise the next one being printed.
· Update planning register – Cllr Nodder and the Clerk will liaise on this mater
· Send copies of minutes to archive – The Clerk will organise sending two years of minutes and accounts to the archive.
· Football Club invoice – This has been sent.

	Cllr Holman
Cllr Nodder

Clerk

	
	
	

	Item 50
	Village website progress report
	

	
	Cllr Skeffington will familiarise herself with the website and the methods of updating it.  Cllr Bush suggested using Google websites which are free and easier to use. 
	

	
	
	

	Item 51
	Flood Group – progress report

This matter was pending.
	

	
	
	

	Item 52
	Pavilion – maintenance and inspections; other updates

Cllr Nodder asked the Clerk to send details of the heating service company to her so she could organise the annual service.  She noted that weekly and monthly checks are now being documented in a book and asked that all rubbish is removed to prevent ants.
	Clerk
Cllr Nodder

	
	
	

	Item 53
	To note correspondence 
	

	
	Cllr Nodder read out the letter from the Department of Communities and Local Government on the absence of the VWHDC Local Plan.
The Clerk noted correspondence from Brian Reddish regarding the poor repair of the road between Chapel Hill and the Village Hall.  The Clerk will write to Highways again regarding this matter.


	Clerk

	
	
	

	Item 54
	To take any other business
	

	
	Cllr Nodder noted that Cowan’s Camp wildlife ponds are being dug to transport the newts from the water tanks under the old MOD buildings.  She will put notices up at the site to inform residents what is happening.

Cllr Skeffington reported that Kathleen Aitken is publishing village events in the “Grapevine” MOD newsletter after raising the matter at the village assembly.
At 9.30 pm Cllr Skeffington proposed suspension of standing orders and was seconded by Cllr Holman.

Cllr Rawle noted that she would put up notices on the Backlands footpath about closure on 22nd June due to tree cutting.

The Clerk will add gutter spraying to the agenda diary (March) so it can be agreed earlier.
Cllr Bell commented on the lack of wildlife value in the Backlands pond and Cllr Nodder noted run off from the grazing field into the pond was occurring.  This will be discussed at the next meeting.
	Clerk
Cllr Rawle

Cllr Nodder

	
	
	

	
	At 9.45 pm. Cllr Rawle proposed reinstatement of standing orders and Cllr Nodder closed the meeting. 
	

	
	
	

	
	Dr C Matthews

Clerk
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